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MINUTES 
School Board Workshop 

June 26, 2012 
 
 

This workshop, held at the St. Johns County School Board Administrative Center, 40 Orange 
Street, St. Augustine, Florida, was called to order at 2:01 p.m. by Chairman Beverly Slough.  Dr. 
Joseph Joyner called roll; all school board members were present.  Also in attendance were 
School Board Attorney Frank D. Upchurch, III, district staff, and media representatives. 
 
Opening Comments 
Mr. Mignon stated that he found the Commissioner of Education’s comments disdainful at the 
FSBA Conference. Mr. Mignon stated that the board is not against FCAT, just the stress that it 
causes students and teachers.  Mrs. Slough stated that her good friend Sheriff Neil Perry 
passed away and that he will be missed in the community.  Mrs. Slough also stated that Sheriff 
Perry was instrumental in starting the Youth Resource Office Program in our schools.  
 
Neil Perry Resolution Discussion 
Mrs. Slough asked the board to draft a resolution honoring Sheriff Neil Perry for his work for the 
school district. It was agreed to move forward with a resolution. 
 
School Board Goal Accomplishments Presentation 
Dr. Joyner reviewed the following goals and accomplishments: Instructional Delivery Systems, 
Student Learning, Training & Development, Facilities & Operations, Communications & 
Information Systems, Financial Planning, Human Resources and Internal Controls. 
 
Public Comments – None 

 
Closing Comments 
Mr. Allen enjoyed Dr. Joyner’s accomplishment presentation.  Mr. Fehling stated that he is very 
proud of our accomplishments. 
 
There being no further business, the workshop was adjourned at 3:03 p.m. 

 
 
 
__________________________                          __________________________ 

            Superintendent                   Chairman 
_________________________ 

Date Approved 
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